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LancerLot  

Robert McQueen High School ð Washoe County School District  

Dear Lancers, 
 
As we begin the second semester of the 2019-2020 school year, I would like to thank everyone for their 
support of McQueen High School.  It was a busy first semester with many celebrations and 
accomplishments; all of which could not have been possible without the time and dedication of our students, 
staff, coaches, parents, and our community.  Here are a few of our successes so far: 

¶ McQueen High Schoolôs Class of 2019 reached a 94% graduation rate. This is the second year in 

a row for McQueen and we are so proud of this accomplishment.   

¶ Larson Rivera was a Finalist in the Breakthrough Challenge competition. This brought the school 

and community together and we supported Larson and cheered him on.  

¶ Girls Volleyball played in the first round of playoffs. 

¶ Football made it to the first round of playoffs. 

¶ Girls Soccer played in the first round of playoffs. 

¶ Boys Soccer played in the first round of playoffs. 

¶ Girls Tennis and Boys Tennis both went far in Regional play. 

¶ Robotics is growing in numbers and representing McQueen well. 

¶ We the People prepared all fall for competition and came in 6th place. 

¶ McQueen was represented well at the Zone Concerts and Honor Concert performance. 

¶ Speech and Debate hosted the tournament in November, and we have two students ranked in the 

top 10 in the Nation.  

¶ The theater department performed The Hallow and Almost Maine this fall. 

¶ Choir performed at St. Johnôs for their Winter Holiday concert. 

¶ Orchestra performed at McQueen on a Saturday for their Winter Concert. 

¶ Band won many first-place awards throughout the fall and were named State Champions this 

year. 

¶ Ms. Snyderôs photo class received one of the Dolan $5000 awards for their video. They plan to 

purchase computers and host a community art show.   

¶ Homecoming was filled with Lancer Pride and our Leadership students hosted a wonderful dance 

at the El Dorado. 

¶ The Craft Faire had another very successful year and though there was a bit of wind over the 

weekend, the weather held up for all the shoppers. A huge thank you to our Booster Guild and all 

those who helped to make this yearôs event great as ever.  

¶ McQueen held two different events to inform parents on drug use and vaping.  They were both 

well received and attended. Along with that, all freshman were presented with the effects of vaping 

in their PASS class. 

¶ We will have many more events and athletics as we begin this semester and the first will be 

Winter Faire the week of January 13-18.     

Our building continues to receive improvements with the completion of ADA restrooms.  Over winter break, 
they completed the restrooms and will complete the showers in the locker rooms over spring break.  As of 
now, we are not scheduled for any major remodels over the summer, which means we can be in the building 
for summer school and athletics.  With the winter break being reduced to two weeks, we did hold three 
Saturday schools at the end of November and December to help students make up work and improve their 
grades before finals.  Each Saturday had between 60 to 80 students who attended.  Teachers were here 
eager to help students and it was a very positive environment.  The teachers were proud of our students for 
getting here and taking time to improve their grades.   
Once again, I would like to thank everyone for their constant support of the Lancers.  I am very proud to be 
the principal of a school that strives for excellence and is rich in tradition.  I spend quite a bit of time in 
classes and love to watch the learning taking place.  Students are at the forefront of what we do and the 
decisions we make every day.  Teachers make themselves available before and after school, as well as at 
lunch to help students.  In addition, tutoring is available after school on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Beginning 
a new semester, letôs start off on the right foot and ñStrive for Excellence.ò 
I wish you all a Happy New Year.  Hereôs to a new decade and the class of 2020. 
   
With Lancer Pride, 
 
Amy Marable 
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News from the Student Relation s Office  
 

 
SMARTY PARTY 
In February, our staff members will have the privilege of recognizing our students for their academic 
achievements. At the Smarty Party, students who earned a 3.5 or higher grade point average for the fall 
semester will receive a certificate, cookies, Smarties and the opportunity to rock out with their friends in 
the small gym at lunch. More information and invitations will be sent soon to these students. 
 
 
POSITIVE RECOGNITION OF STUDENTS 
When a teacher refers a student to the office, why does it always have to be negative? It doesnôt! During 
the fall semester, the Student Relations Office received nearly 100 positive referrals from teachers and 
staff in regards to students. From assisting faculty members during a code blue or putting the extra effort 
into an assignment to helping a student in need or simply holding a door open for others as they enter/exit 
the building, McQueen High Schoolôs students are making a positive difference in the community. When a 
student receives a positive referral, an administrator and the student call home to share the good news 
with the studentôs family. In addition, the student receives a copy of the referral to post on their fridge, a 
prize (McQ stickers, pencils, bracelets, etc.) and their name is entered into a monthly drawing for 
Starbucks, Panda Express, Amazon and other gift cards. So Lancers, how will you make a positive 
difference in our community? 
 
 
POSITIVE RECOGNITION OF STAFF MEMBERS 
Would you like a member of McQueenôs amazing staff to be recognized for their hard work and dedication 
to our students, our school or even our local community? Please stop by the Student Relations Office 
(across from the main office) to fill out a ñCaught you doing the right thing!ò slip.  
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
ñWe the People competed in the District 3 competition on December 14th. At the competition students 
participate in a simulated Congressional hearing where they testify as experts on questions regarding the  
U.S. Constitution. Our class finished sixth at the competition with Unit VI taking home a unit award for the 
highest score. The students met and prepared since October for the competition and we are very proud of 
their hard effort. If your student is a Junior and think that this sounds like a class your student would enjoy 
next year as a Senior contact Mr. Fitzpatrick for more details at mfitzpatrick@washoeschools.net.ò 

 

 
 
 
ñGlobal Studies Freshmen have had a busy couple of months learning about different current issues and 

service learning. They also had a unique guest speaker experience in the Fall with a teacher from 
Uzbekistan giving a presentation about her country. Students were very intrigued by their food and 

clothing. This semester Global Studies will be quite busy with students visiting from Brazil in January, 
Kenya in April and Algeria in June. Details have been sent out to students for shadowing and home 

hosting opportunities. Global Studies students will also be invited to a monthly breakfast hosted by the 
National Security Forum where they invite a keynote speaker to discuss different national security issues. 

For more information on these please email Mr. Fitzpatrick at mfitzpatrick@washoeschools.net.ò  
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Counseling Department News  
 

Welcome to Spring Semester! Hope all had a restful holiday and a great start to the new year! As we 
begin this semester, here are some of the happenings in the counseling world.  
COURSE SELECTIONS will begin the first week of February. The freshman, sophomore and junior 
counselors will be presenting 20-21 course material to English classes beginning February 3rd. Please 
make sure you and your student are reviewing the course catalog for requirements and prerequisites on 
the McQueen Website: https://www.washoeschools.net/Page/1391. 

¶ English and math teachers will be offering recommendations for your childôs future classes. The 

recommendations will be listed on your childôs Course Selection Sheet in which he/she will be 

bringing home for your signature.  

¶ Please encourage your students to continue the progression of their current CTE classes 

(culinary, human development, AP computer science, auto tech and manufacturing) as these 

classes can potentially earn them college credit! 

PSAT results will be distributed to sophomores, who participated in the test, during course selection. 
Students can view their results now by logging onto www.psat.org/myscore. They will need to know their 
Username and Password to gain access.    
We have a NEW CREDIT RECOVERY SYSTEM which replaced our old, online A+ program. We now use 
a program called Edgenuity which is a more rigorous, time intensive program. Students are asked to work 
productively and efficiently, as many of these courses are more difficult and require more time to 
complete.  
BYU AND OFF-CAMPUS CLASSES must be cleared by your studentôs counselor. In order to accurately 
track your childôs progress and credit completion, we must be made aware of any outside programs.  

¶ If enrolling in a BYU course, the course must be COMPLETED within the semester in which a 

student enrolls. (Example: If your child registers for a class in the fall, it must be completed prior 

to going on winter break).  

RENOWN VOLUNTEER SERVICES is gearing up for the 2020 High School Summer Program. Students 
may pick up an application in the Career Center. Application deadline is March 13th at 5pm. For any 
program questions please email volunteerforms@renown.org  
WCSD ACT EXAM: On February 25th all juniors will be taking the ACT with Writing. The WCSD pays 
for students to take this exam and participation in this test is a requirement to earn a high school 
diploma. Additionally, your studentôs ACT scores are used for math placement senior year. Equally 
important, colleges use the ACT and/or SAT scores for admission purposes, class placements, and 
scholarships. To prepare for this exam, students can take advantage of the free test prep (ACT Academy) 
offered on the ACT website (www.act.org).  
FREE TUTORING will continue this semester in the McQueen Library. All students are welcome to join on 
Mondays, Tuesdays, and Thursdays after school from 2:50-3:50.  
We look forward to a great semester! Please let us know if you have any questions. 
 

Thank you, 
 
McQueen Counseling Department 
 

Scholarship News  
 

The application for the McQueen Booster Scholarships and Other General Scholarships awarded by 
the McQueen Scholarship Committee is now available on the McQueen website: 
www.washoeschools.net/mcqueen. You must fill out the application online, print it out and turn in the 
completed application to Mrs. Williams in the Career Center by the deadline of February 23, 2018.  
 
If you have earned any scholarships or awards, please fill out a Scholarship Notification Form and 
return the form to Mrs. Williams in the Career Center.  We would like to acknowledge your success during 
ñKnight of Honourò, and include the information in the graduation program. Forms are available in the 
Career Center.  

https://www.washoeschools.net/Page/1391
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Athletic Clearance for Spring  Sports Participation  
 

The deadline to complete the athletic clearance process is February 21st. This will be the last day 
spring athletic packets will be accepted.  THE CLEARENCE PROCESS MUST BE COMPLETED IN 
ORDER FOR ATHLETES TO PARTICIPATE IN TRYOUTS ON FEBRUARY 22ND.   Clearance is: The 
registration completed on your registermyathlete.com account, a physical on file that is current, and all 
athletic fees paid in full. Fees total $75.00 for athletes participating in the first sport of the school year and 
$10.00 for the second sport of the school year.  
 
To check to see that your registration is complete, log onto registermyathlete.com and PRINT ñcertificate 
of completionò. If you do not see that option, registration is not complete. 
Physicals forms are located at the McQueen main office and in the Master Athletic Packet located under 
the athletics tab of the McQueen website www.washoeschools.net/mcqueen. Spring athletes must have a 
2.0 for the fall semester to tryout for the team.   
 

Spring sports include Swimming and Diving, Track and Field, Baseball, Softball and Boyôs Golf.  
Many of the sports will have off-season conditioning during the winterl and you will need to contact the 
coach for specifics. Coachôs contact information is located under the Athletics tab on the McQueen High 
School website.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Wood, Athletic Secretary, at drwood@washoeschools.net 
or at 775-746-5880 ext.32014. 

 

ñMcQueen Academic Letters  & Barsñ 
 
McQueen High School prides itself on providing a rich, rigorous, and rewarding education for its students, 
and faculty and staff love to recognize students who excel in their personal quest for academic 
excellence.   
 

Students who have earned a 3.5 or above GPA for three semesters and have been enrolled in at least 
one honors class each of those semesters, are eligible to receive an Academic Letter or Bar.   Students 
who have already earned an Academic Letter and continue to meet the same criteria for an additional two 
semesters are eligible to receive a Bar.   
 

(For first time sophomore applicants the freshmen courses that meet the Academic Letter Requirements: 
Honors Biology, Formal Geometry, Honors World Geography, and Honors English) 
 

IN ORDER TO RECEIVE AN ACADEMIC LETTER OR BAR, YOU MUST TURN IN AN APPLICATION!   
Applications will be available in the Main Office after the winter break, or from Mrs. Merson in room 119; 
applications are due back no later than Friday, February 21st .   The Academic Letters/Bars Awards & 
National Honor Society Induction, which is where students will receive their honors, is TBD.  They will 
receive information on this in January. 
 

Earning an Academic Letter is an achievement that demonstrates the pride you have taken in your 
personal ñQuest for Excellenceò DONôT FORGET TO APPLY!!!!    
 

 
 

ATTENTION STUDENT AND PARENTS!!! 
Lab fees are now past due.  

Please pay your outstanding lab fees with the Bookkeeper or see her to make payment arrangements.  
 
 

http://www.washoeschools.net/mcqueen
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Thank you to all of our students and families for your hard work this past semester.  We have had a busy 
semester with lots of excitement and through it all we have maintained an average daily attendance of 
just about 94%.  But as we move into spring semester it is even more important that we work to keep our 
children in school unless they are truly too sick or contagious to be in school.   
Everything that we know and understand about our studentsô learning shows that they are much more 
successful, have a more positive school experience and will have a much better chance of graduating if 
they maintain a positive attendance record. The Nevada State law and WCSD policy state that student 
must be in school at least 90% of the possible days.  At McQueen High School that translates to no more 
than 8 absence days per semester and those days add up quickly.  Thatôs why we are coining the 
slogané Miss 8 or Less for School Success. We truly believe that if we can reduce chronic 
absenteeism and keep our kids in school then they will be more successful.   
If your student struggles with attendance for any reason, we want to partner with you to find solutions and 
to provide an environment where every student can be successful.  Please feel free to contact me, 
Elizabeth Kelley at eakelley@washoeschools.net or any of our attendance personnel if you have 
questions or concerns about your studentôs attendance or the WCSD Attendance Policies.  And 
remember, any time your student misses school, please call the office so that we may code the 
attendance correctlyé we are here to make this as easy as possible for you and your student! 
 

 

Advanced Placement  
 

With the start of the spring semester our classes are really gearing up to prepare students to take the 
Advanced Placement Exams in May.  The chart below shows the dates and times for the exams that we 
are offering.  More information will be available as we get closer to exam days about the locations for 
each exam and the actual times students will need to report.  Specific information about the individual 
exams is available on the College Board website at myap.collegeboard.org. 

Week 1 Morning (8:00 am start) Afternoon (Noon start) 

5/4 ¶ US Govt  ¶ Physics C  

5/5 ¶ Calc AB & BC  ¶ German 

¶ Human Geography  

5/6 ¶ Eng Lit  
 

5/7 ¶ Chemistry  

¶ Spanish Lit 

¶ Physics 1  

5/8 ¶ US History  ¶ Comp Sci A  

Week 2 
  

5/11 ¶ Biology ¶ Chinese  

¶ Environmental Sci  

5/12 ¶ Spanish Lang  ¶ Psychology  

5/13 ¶ Eng Lang  ¶ Music Theory  

5/14 ¶ World Hist  
 

5/15 ¶ Computer Sci 
Principles  

¶ French  

¶ Statistics  

Students have all registered for their exams and by this point all fees should be paid.  Please remember 
that there is a $94 fee for each exam.   Please contact the bookkeeper, Karen Tiensvold, at 

ktiensvold@washoeschools.net if you have any question about outstanding fees.  If you have any 
additional questions about AP exams feel free to contact your studentôs counselor or Elizabeth Kelley at 

eakelley@washoeschools.net 
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McQueen High School Band Program  
Upcoming Events: 

¶ The Jazz Café Fundraiser will be held on Tuesday, January 21st, at 7:00pm in the band room. Tickets 

will be sold online at mcqueenband.org AND at the door for $20.00. Mocktails, appetizers and jazz 

entertainment will be provided! Please come out and support your McQueen High School Jazz 

Students! All proceeds go to the jazz band travel expenses for their upcoming festival season.  

¶ Jazz band will be traveling to Folsom High School on January 25th to compete in the Jazz Festival.  

¶ Our Zone Concerts will take place on February 4th and 6th with Billinghurst MS and Clayton MS, in the 

large gym starting at 7:00pm. Admission to this event is FREE. All music ensembles of the Band 

Program perform with the middle school students.  

¶ Jazz Band will perform at UNR on February 8th for the óJazz in the Schoolsô event. Time is TBA.  

¶ The WCSD Honor Band Concert will take place on February 26th at 6:30pm at the pioneer center.  

¶ The McQ Wind Ensemble will perform at the WCSD Band Festival at North Valleys High School on 

Saturday, March 7that 9:40am. Please come out and support your local band students! 

¶ Winter Color Guard will perform in their first local competition at Sky Ranch Middle School on March 

7th.  

¶ The McQ Wind Ensemble will also perform at the Sonoma Invitational Festival on Wednesday, March 

11th at 3:00pm. This is a huge honor for this ensemble!  

¶ Want more updates? Visit our band webpage at www.mcqueenband.org to view our full calendar! Or 

like our Facebook page at Ą  McQueen High School Band Program.  

Celebrations: 

¶ The McQ Marching band had a great season! McQ Marching band performed in 6 different 

competitions over in the month of October and November. The McQ Marching Band traveled to Fresno 

State to perform in the Sierra Cup Classic. They placed 11th as a 3A band, out of 26 total groups from 

all over the state of California. The McQueen Marching Band also won the Governorôs Cup at the 

Sierra Band Crusade with the highest score overall out of 14 bands total. This season was full of 

growth. McQueen Marching Band illustrates great dedication, grit, school pride and hard work! Go 

Lancers!  

¶ Congratulations to the students who worked very hard to make it into the Washoe County School 

District Honor Band! Liesel Kemmelmeier, Lena Kemmelmeier, Carson Butler, Jared Morley, Jacob 

Gellman, Tyler Kremers, Jurgen Hirt, Ryan Thiele, Zach Klug, Quintin Sadler and McKayla Cutler. 

These students qualify to audition for the NMEA All State Band and Orchestra.  

¶ Congratulations to the students who worked very hard to make it into the Washoe County School 

District Honor Jazz Band! Jacob Gellman, Tyler Kremers, Ryan Thiele, Zach Hurley and Emma Lish! 

These students qualify to audition for the NMEA All State Jazz Band. 

¶ This yearôs Indoor Percussion season is just starting up! This yearôs show is called ñThink Simpleò. To 

attend our competitions and keep track of the schedule please visit Ą www.mcqueenband.org  

¶ This yearôs Winter Guard season is also just starting up! This yearôs show is called ñPullò. To attend our 

competitions and keep track of the performance schedule please visit Ą www.mcqueenband.org  

¶ Natalia Tomasello, the McQueen High School Band Director would like to thank the DEW Foundation 

for supporting our program by helping us retrieve music lockers built for a band room! They have made 

a world of a difference to me as a teacher, and to the students! Thank you! 

¶ Thank you to the Band Parent Association, McQ Band Parent Volunteers and McQ Band Staff. You 

make this program thrive! This program would not be as successful without your daily support! Go 

Lancers!  

¶ Are you an McQ Band Parent who s looking for a way to get weekly email updates? Email 

presdient@mcqueenband.org to join our contact list!  
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THEATER SPOTLIGHT  

McQueen Drama and Choir are delighted to present Into The Woods, by Stephen Sondheim and James 
Lapine! Presale tickets are $10 for WCSD students and staff, and $15 for general; at the door, $15 for 
WCSD students and staff and $20 general. Performances will be held March 4, 5, 6, 11, 12, 13 at 7:00 
pm, and March 7 and 14 at 3:00 pm!  
 
On February 22, there will be a Fairy Tale Tea Party in partnership with the culinary department at the 
McQueen cafeteria to have tea and meet the characters! Tickets are $8 for children and $10 for adults, 
and include lunch, and crafts as well as sneak peeks of the musical!  
 
Advanced Drama presents ñAnd, Scene!ò, a student written, directed, and performed production! Similar 
to ñUntamed Youthò in 2018, this show will be a collection of disparate scenes performed in a different 
order each night! April 28, 29, 30 and May 1 at 7:00. $7 for WCSD students and staff; $10 general.  
 
Improv Nights will be held Jan 23, Feb 13 and May 28! $5 for all tickets, starting at 6:30! 
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Course Selection  
Itôs hard to believe, but itôs time for students to choose their classes for the 2020-2021 school year! 
Counselors will be visiting with students in February to make sure that students understand the 
requirements for graduation so that they can make good choices about what to take next year. The 
presentations and forms can be found on the McQueen Website. 
 
The descriptions and requirements for every course offered at McQueen is easily accessible on our 
website. Just click on 2020-2021 McQueen Course Catalog. It is critical that students and parents look 
carefully at the course descriptions before selecting classes. Many courses require time to be spent 
outside of the school day for class activities and missing those activities will negatively impact a studentôs 
grade. We want students and families to make sure that they can commit that time because making 
changes once the school year starts isnôt always possible.  
 

ACT Testing  
Nevada requires all students to take a College and Career Readiness Assessment in order to earn a 
diploma. On Tuesday, February 25, all 11th graders will take the ACT Exam + Writing to meet this 
requirement. All 11th graders and 12th graders who have not yet taken the ACT + Writing are required to 
come to school to take this exam. Because of the length of the exam, there will be no school for students 
in grades 9, 10, and 12 (with the exception of those seniors who still need to take the ACT + Writing.)  
 
Please make sure that you bring your student ID or other government-issued photo ID with you to take 
this exam.  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
Online Registration is now open for the 2020-2021 school 

year.  Parents/Guardians must 
complete Online Registration no later than May 15th. 

 
Instructions for registration are as follows: 

 
Log in to your Infinite Campus Parent Portal 
Click on "More" in the list you see to the left 

Click Online Registration 
Select "Click here to go to existing student registration" 
Complete Online Registration in its entirety and print (or 

screen shot) the PDF verification. 
If you have questions or need assistance, please contact our 

Registrar, Mary Hall, at MAHall@washoeschools.net 

 

mailto:MAHall@washoeschools.net


 
Upcoming Testing Schedule  for March 2 - 6 

HIGH SCHOOL SCIENCE TEST BLOCK BELL SCHEDULE 
(Given to 9th graders in Biology, and 10th graders who have not yet taken it) 

 

 
 



 
The Memory Project 

The Memory Project is a nonprofit organization that invites art students to create portraits for youth around the 
world who have faced substantial challenges, such as displacement and extreme poverty. This year our portrait 
gifts are being made for children in Nigeria who have suffered the aftermath of Boko Haram. Lancer artists 
volunteered their time and skill while the McQueen staff supported them with their patronage of financial 
sponsorship to participate in the program. We are very proud of the diplomacy and empathy our young artists 
are extending through their art.  Students who participated are: 
 
Jaidyn Avalos, Adrienne Burnett, Riley Wilson, Kenna Ashton, Andalyn Moffitt, Kiawna Cardwell, 
Kileah Marley, Nayada Omai, Nate Mojica, Monty Torres, Cloey Duncan, Eleanor de los Santos and  
Rommelle Macatlang. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Knight of Honor ï May 27th @ 7p.m. at Boomtown 

Baccalaureate ï June 6th @ 1p.m. at Grace Church 

Graduation ï June 11th @ 6:30 p.m. at Lawlor Event Center 

 

 

 
 
 

 
Upcoming Dates to Remember 

 
Friday, 1/17  Assembly Schedule 

Monday,1/20 ï No School ï MLK Jr. Holiday 
Thursday, 1/23  Drama Improv Night 

Tuesday, 2/4  JPA Annual Formal Inspection 
Wednesday, 2/5  10th Grade Health Screening 

Thursday, 2/6  Band Zone Concert 
Saturday, 2/15  Robotics League Meet 

Monday, 2/17 ï No School ï Presidentôs Day Holiday 
Thursday, 2/20  Orchestra Zone Concert 

Saturday, 2/22 Fairy Tale Tea Party 
Tuesday, 2/25  ACT Testing 

Wednesday, 2/26  8th Grade Parent Night 
Tuesday, 3/3  Hoops for Hope Charity Basketball Game 

Wednesday, 3/4 Into The Woods (Opening Night) 
March 14-29  No School ï Spring Break 

Saturday, April 11  Prom 
Friday, April 17 ROTC Awards Night 

Thursday, 4/23 - Saturday, 4/25  State Leadership Conference 
 

The McQueen Boosters are looking for volunte ers for this year õs           
Safe & Sober Grad Night on Thursday, June 11 th .                                          

Please email Noel at mcqueensafegrad@gmail.com  
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